

LOGOS

A NEWSLETTER FOR TSUD FACULTY AND STAFF

DECEMBER 1994

Vol. XII, No. 3

TSUD SELECTS MINORITY FACULTY-IN-DEVELOPMENT PARTICIPANTS



Candidates and members of the selection committee are: [Front L-R] Debora Pettway, Dothan; Jessica Jones, Headland; Alice Humphrey, Newville. [Back L-R] Dr. Patricia Garlikov, TSUD School of Education; Dr. Vernon Henderson, TSUD College of Arts and Sciences; Dr. Jack Sublette, executive vice president at TSUD; Dr. Frank Lovrich, vice president for academic affairs at TSUD; and Dr. Adair Gilbert, TSUD School of Business.

Troy State University at Dothan, through its Minority Faculty-In-Development Fellowship Program, has selected three individuals to participate in this innovative program. Participants selected are: Debora Pettway, Dothan; Alice Humphrey, Newville; and Jessica Jones, Headland.

To be selected to this program, participants must be accepted

and/or currently enrolled in a master's or doctoral degree program at a regionally accredited public or private institution of higher education; maintain satisfactory academic progress as defined by the institution granting the degree; and agree to serve as a full-time faculty member at Troy State University at Dothan based on the amount of financial support

received upon completion of the graduate degree.

A goal of TSUD is to increase its African-American faculty. "We've tried to accomplish this goal when hiring new faculty and replacements, but the problem that we face is every institution is striving to meet the same goal from the same pool of applicants, " said Dr. Frank Lovrich, vice president for academic affairs at TSUD. "The competition is strong in the area of minority faculty, so we decided to produce our own here at TSUD. We have been very fortunate in locating three area candidates who we feel will be an asset to the instructional setting at TSUD," added Lovrich. "By assisting them financially in their graduate and doctoral work, the institution will benefit from their instruction and expertise as they return to TSUD to teach."

Debora Pettway, counselor for the TSUD Student Support Services Program, received her bachelor's degree in psychology from The University of Alabama and two master's degrees, one in public administration from Auburn University at Montgomery and one in psychology/counseling from Troy State University at Dothan. As a participant in the faculty development program, Ms. Pettway plans to attend Auburn University and pursue a Ph.D. in public administration and return to TSUD to work. She attends Cherry Street A.M.E. Church and is the daughter of Mr. Samuel P. Pettway and the late Ms.

Alzalee R. Pettway, both retired teachers.

Alice Humphrey received her bachelor's degree in accounting from St. Johns University in Queens, NY. She is currently pursuing her M.B.A. in accounting at TSUD. Upon completion of her master's degree, she will begin her doctoral studies in accounting at Florida State University. Ms. Humphrey is active in the Institute of Management Accountants.

Jessica Jones, a 1987 graduate of Headland High School, received her bachelor's degree in computer information science (CIS) from TSUD. She will enroll at Alabama A&M in Huntsville and complete her master's degree in computer science. After completing her master's degree, Ms. Jones plans to return to TSUD to teach and to pursue her doctorate in computer science from The University of Alabama in Huntsville. She is the daughter of Jennie Jones of Dothan.

NEW FACES AT TSUD

Beverly Green is the departmental secretary for the Professional Internship Program in the School of Education. She attended Wallace College, where she received a degree in accounting. She and her husband, Blake, a Dothan attorney, have four boys: John, Daniel, B.J., and Brent. She and her family reside in Ashford.

Patsy Rach joins the staff in the records office as departmental secretary. She attended Georgia Southern College in Statesboro, GA. She and her husband, David, an engineering consultant, have three children: Angie, Dana, and Jimmy.

Cathy Williams joins the graduate admissions office as departmental secretary. She has lived in Dothan for 23 years. Her husband, Fred, is employed in law enforcement. They have two children: Eric and Angela.

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS



Dr. Brenda Ameter attended Houston Arts and Humanities Club meeting on Friday, November 11; hosted Creative Writing Club on November 12.

Dr. Betty Anderson attended TSU System meeting of the Deans of the School of Education on November 17; participated in Manley L. Cummins School of Nurse Anesthesia graduation at Southeast Alabama Medical Center on November 18.

Dr. Alan Belsches' article on LeRoy Leatherman has been published in Contemporary Poets. Dramatists. Essayists, and Novelists of the South: A Bio-Bibliographical Sourcebook, edited by Robert Bain and Joseph M. Flora, published by Greenwood Press.

Dr. William Borders attended the TSUD Business and Industry Coffee on November 2; conducted a Supervisor's Workshop in Bainbridge, GA, on November 11; presented a course on Computer Memory Management at Northside Mall on November 18; was appointed the Chairman of the Education Committee of the Dothan Area Convention and Visitors Bureau.

Dr. Mary Brown was a member of SDE Review team for teacher education programs at University of South Alabama in Mobile on November 14 - 16.

Ms. Jonua Byrd attended the Fall Alabama Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators Conference in Huntsville.

Dr. Elizabeth Fell attended Search Committee functions for the Dean of School of Education on November 1 - 10; had Thanksgiving dinner at Thompkins Early Childhood Center with her granddaughter, Chelsea, and Mrs. Eagerton's kindergarten class on November 15; attended the 74th



ANDERSON NAMED EDUCATION DEAN

Dr. Betty B. Anderson has been selected as the dean of the School of Education for Troy State University at Dothan. She has served as TSUD's assistant dean and professor of psychology in the School of Education.

Prior to coming to TSUD in 1972, Dr. Anderson held graduate assistantships at the University of Georgia, she was a residence hall director at Ball State University, and she taught seventh grade mathematics.

Dr. Anderson received her bachelor's and master's degrees from the University of Florida and a bachelor's degree in computer information science from TSUD. She received her doctorate from the University of Georgia.

"Dr. Anderson's many years of service at TSUD as a faculty member and assistant dean have prepared her well for this new challenge. I am confident that she will provide outstanding leadership in the School of Education," said Dr. Thomas Harrison, TSUD president.

Annual Conference of the National Council for The Social Studies in Phoenix, AZ, and presented "The Use of Portfolios and Literature in Social Studies Instruction" on November 18 - 21; shared her two little "Javelinas" she brought back from Arizona and told the story of The Three Little Javelinas to first graders at Mixon Elementary School on November 30; has been asked to serve as the SACS Visiting Team Chairperson for Ft. Rucker Primary and Ft. Rucker Elementary Schools.

Dr. Jan Gunnels attended and presented her dissertation on literacy intervention Southeast Regional meeting of the International Reading Association in Birmingham on October 19 - 21; completed work as a consultant for the review of the ECE/ELE programs in the Biloxi City Schools on October 23 - 25; attended the surprise reception for Dr. Shoaf on November 7; spoke to Lakeside "Partnerships with P.T.O. on Parents" in Eufaula on November 8; hosted a dessert party and wrap-up session for her interns at her home and attended the Brown Bag Seminar presented by Drs. Fell and Fritchie on November 16: presented, with Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin, "Action and Reflection: A Model for Teacher Education" at the annual meeting of The National Association for the Education of Young Children in Atlanta on November 30 - December 3.

Dr. Glenda Gunter attended the 1994 Annual Mid-South Educational Research Association Meeting (MSERA) on November 8 - 11 in Nashville, TN, and presented papers entitled "Attitudes of Mississippi State University Education and Business Students Toward Learning and Working with Computers" and "The Development of the Quality of Life-Value-Added Index of Education"; co-presented the following three papers at MSERA: "The Effect of Class Size

ACTIVITIES OF THE PRESIDENT

- Participated in TSUD Distinguished Student Ceremony on November 8.
- Attended Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Youth Leadership Dothan 1994-95 Reception and Orientation on November 8.
- Made presentation to Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Leadership Dothan Education session on November 10.
- Participated in Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors meeting on November 15.
- Attended meeting concerning extended school year for Dothan City Schools on November 15.
- Attended TSUD Fort Rucker location student appreciation activity on November 15.
- Attended AmeriCorps lunch at TSUD for project partners on November 17.
- Attended Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Annual Banquet on November 17.
- Presided at TSUD Administrative Council meeting on November 18.
- Made presentation to Dr. Gary Buchanan's MIS class on November 21.
- Met with Jim Barganier, architect, about building plans on November 23 and 30.
- Met with TSUD Faculty Advisory Council on November 28.
- Read to two first grade classes at Mixson Elementary School in Ozark on November 29.
- Attended ACHE Budget hearings in Montgomery on November 30.
- Attended Council of College and University Presidents meetings in Montgomery on November 30 and December 1.
- Attended several Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce ribbon cutting ceremonies throughout month.

on Students' Computer Attitudes,"
"An Analysis of Selected Variables
Regarding Issues, Concerns, and
Beliefs of Secondary Student
Teachers at Mississippi State
University," and "A Student
Teacher's Perspective; Transfer Stu-

dents Vs. Nontransfer: Analysis of Variables Associated with Education Majors"; had her papers entitled "The Development of the Quality of Life-Value-Added Index of Education" and "The Effect of Class Size on Students' Computer Attitudes" accepted for publication in ERIC; attended the 1994 National Conference for Computer on Campus, November 13 - 16, in Myrtle Beach, SC, and conducted a computer networking presentation titled "Creating a New Network for Team Building and Leadership for Four-Year Institutions of Higher Learning by Utilizing the Super Information Highway"; along with Dr. Sharon Shaw and Dr. Diane Murphy, had their paper accepted for presentation at The International Conference for the Society for Information Technology and Teacher Education in San Antonio, TX, on March 22 - 25, 1995.

Mr. David Johnson recruited at Alabama Aviation & Technical College Career Expo on November 1; met with SGA on November 3; attended College Day activities at Daleville High School, Eufaula High School, Houston Academy, Slocomb High School, Geneva High School, Enterprise High School, Geneva County High School, and Randolph-Clay High School during the month of November: recruited at Bainbridge College on November 16; recruited at Chipola Junior College on November 14; met with Dr. Don Musselman and Rosalind James about the community systemwide response for the youth of Houston County on November 22; held practice for the TSUD Industrial League Basketball Team on December 2.

presentation of Dr. Charles Comeaux, Education Dean candidate on November 1; met with Beverly Youse, Executive Director of House of Ruth, regarding Practicum, and attended presentation of Dr. Betty Anderson, Education Dean candidate, on November 3; attended Institutional Technology Planning Committee meeting (ITPC) on November 7; attended Drug Education and Prevention Committee meeting on November 10; attended ITPC Education Subcommittee

Library News

by Frank Walker



SHARING RESOURCES

The TSUD Library is fortunate in that the administration of the University is a believer in sharing library resources to provide the best education possible not only to our students but to others as well. The Library participates in a tiered network that begins locally and extends worldwide. Locally, the Library has reciprocal borrowing agreements with the Houston-Love Library, Wallace College Library, Chipola Junior College Library, Alabama Aviation & Technical College Library, and libraries at Fort Rucker. In addition, our students can use the Southeast Alabama Medical Center library. The agreements benefit our students in that the resources available within a short distance are greater than those within the TSUD Library. Just as important, the TSUD Library offers its resources to students and registered borrowers of the other libraries. It is gratifying to see the number of high school students who use the University Library and to see their appreciation regarding what we offer to support their research.

Statewide, the Network of Alabama Academic Libraries (NAAL) has worked hard to provide the infrastructure necessary for the development of integrated, distributed academic resources for Alabama. TSUD currently has access to over 20,000 unique journal titles and some few million books that are owned by the 28 participating libraries in the state. NAAL is requesting \$3.1 million to pay for electronic library materials that would be loaded on networked computers of the NAAL membership.

An example of a distributed network is ERIC, a database of education materials that is mounted at UAB and Auburn. Users throughout the state can search ERIC online by connection to either institution through INTERNET. Auburn, UAB, and Alabama share the cost of ABI/Inform, a business database, and PsyInfo, a behavioral science database. Students at all three campuses can search from any of the three sites.

General databases, such as Readers' Guide, could be licensed for statewide use. Specialized databases could be licensed for the schools offering the appropriate academic program. This would offer a substantial savings to an institution such as TSUD, which cannot afford to provide inhouse all that is available, yet would allow participation in a statewide licensing program. Plus, it would prevent duplication of databases. Most importantly, it would assure that every student, regardless of location, would have access to the retrieval tools.

meeting on November 14; attended Brown Bag Seminar presented by Drs. Fell and Fritchie on November 16; took PSY 645 class to Student Services for demonstration of computerized vocational assessment by Pamela Williamson on November 21; attended Treatment and Aftercare Committee meeting of Dothan Houston County Substance Abuse Board and ITPC work session on November 29.

Dr. Sandra Jones attended the National Council of Teachers of English National Convention in Orlando, FL, on November 17 - 21.

Mr. Ed Kirkland made presentation to marketing class about the electric utility industry; met with Dennis Rich with Tri-State Plant Food to discuss training for his employees on October 27; met with Mr. Jimmy Kilgore, Superintendent of the City of Dothan Water and Electric Departments to evaluate results of employee training on October 28; made presentation at Continuing Education Business and Industry coffee on November 2; attended Ozark Economic Advisory Committee meeting on November 4: made presentation to business law class about Small Business Development Center services on November

7; held individual business counseling sessions at Eufaula Chamber of Commerce on November 15; attended meeting of Wiregrass Training Directors Association on November 16; held individual business counseling sessions at the Enterprise Chamber of Commerce and attended Dothan Chamber of Commerce annual banquet on November 17; attended Ozark Chamber of Commerce Farm/City banquet on November 22.

Charlotte Kirkland attended the Southern Association of College Student Affairs Personnel Conference in Nashville, TN, and gave presentation with Dr. Jack Sublette entitled "A Mentoring Program for Leaders in Retention"; attended and introduced Paul Cowley and John David Gullege at Distinguished Student Awards program; presented ideas on assessing selfconcept in Dr. Nowlin's "Mentoring for Educational Leaders" class; attended AmeriCorps orientation luncheon; met with Kelli Ace to discuss mentor program for JOBS Corps project participants; attended Chamber of Commerce Annual banquet; attended meeting with Senator Howell Heflin.

Dr. Anne Lorance presented a paper entitled "Higher Education Takes the Lead - A Child Care Training Package" in Atlanta, GA, at NAEYC along with Mrs. Nancy Mita, director of the child care center at SAMC; worked with Dr. Barbara Alford on a grant for The ALPHA Project.

Dr. Frank Lovrich met with Search Committee and Dr. Charles Comeaux on November 1: met with Search Committee and Dr. Betty Anderson on November 2 - 3; attended TSUD/WCC Articulation meeting and Distinguished Student Award ceremony on November 8; attended Council of Graduate Deans at UAB on November 9: attended TSU System Consent Decree meeting at Troy on November 15; attended meeting of Alabama Chief Academic Officers in Montgomery and the Chamber of Commerce banquet on November 17; met with architects on November 23.

Dr. Victoria Morin participated in TEP application meeting on November 3 and 7; attended Dr. Shoaf's reception on November 7; attended Brown Bag Seminar on "Portfolio Preparation for Promotion and Tenure" presented by Drs. Fell and Fritchie on November 16.

Dr. Diane Murphy trained Dothan area principals in Alabama State Department of Education PEPEP on October 25 and 26, November 1, 2, 15, and 16; trained Montgomery area principals on October 27 and 28, November 7 - 10; assisted in the writing of the draft of the School of Education's position paper for the Technology Committee; attended Distinguished Students Reception on November 8; attended AmeriCorps/OPT luncheon on November 17.

Dr. Ruth Oliver attended conferences on child sexual abuse sponsored by the National Training Program on Effective Treatment

TAG ALONG!

Troy State University System Prestige and Collegiate car tags are available when you purchase or renew your Alabama license tags. With each tag sold, another \$50 goes directly to the general scholarship fund. So far, license tag sales have generated more than \$51,000 in scholarship money for deserving TSU System students. Your contribution can be designated by campus.

Visit your local probate office to purchase your TSU System tag.





RESEARCH GRANTS AWARDED

The following have been awarded the Faculty Advisory Council Grant for the amounts listed by the Research Sub-Committee of the Faculty Advisory Council. The title of their project is also listed by the name and amount.

Dr. Brenda Ameter	\$290.00	Present a paper, "Margaret Cavandish's View of Carnival"
Dr. Sarah Patrick	\$385.00	Presentation at NCTM in Birmingham, AL
Dr. Donald Goldsmith	\$440.00	Attend annual meeting of the American Mathematical Society
Dr. DorindaVan Loo	\$600.00	Attend meeting of Psychiatric and Mental Health
Dr. Richard Martin	\$ 72.54	Attend Annual Conference on the Southeastern World History
Dr. Parviz Parsa	\$600.00	Economic Study for the City of Dothan
Dr. Larry Howard	\$230.00	Research Study "The Equity Function"

Approaches in Child Sexual Abuse on October 7 and October 21; attended the Mid-South Conference on Psychology in the Schools on November 9-12; provided consultation in school psychology for Daleville City Schools on November 14; and attended School of Education "Brown Bag" Seminar on November 16.

Dr. Sarah E. Patrick attended International Conference on Technology in Collegiate Mathematics in Orlando, FL, on November 17 - 20.

Dr. Kumar Rallapalli's paper entitled "Personal and Professional Values Underlying Ethical Decisions: A Comparison of American and Thai Marketers" has been accepted to be published in the International Marketing Review Journal; has been invited to review manuscripts for "Trends in Consumer Behavior" track of Seventh Bi-Annual World Marketing Con-

gress to be held in Melbourne, Australia in 1995; met with members of advisory council of Certificate program for Hotel Management and presented the results of exploratory study on perception of hotel managers regarding certificate program.

Ms. Ann Sill attended the reception for Dr. Shoaf on November 7; attended "Gangs and Drugs" presentation sponsored by ISC on November 16; attended Ameri-Corps/OPT Orientation luncheon on November 17.

Ms. Julia Smith attended video teleconference on the Electronic Library on October 4; attended Phantom of the Opera at the Fox Theatre with group of faculty and staff; attended Continuing Education course - TSUD ONLINE; attended presentation by Dr. Betty Anderson; attended Distinguished Student Ceremony on November 8;

attended Student Appreciation Reception at Ft. Rucker on November 15.

Dr. Jack Sublette attended annual conference of the Southern Association of College Student Affairs (SACSA) in Nashville, TN, on October 31 - November 3, where he and Dr. Charlotte Kirkland made a presentation entitled "A Mentoring Program for Leaders in Retention"; attended and gave welcome at the Distinguished Student ceremony on November 8; attended College Night at Enterprise High School on November 9; attended Ft. Rucker Open House for American Education Week on November 15; provided opening remarks AmeriCorps luncheon and attended the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce annual banquet on November 17.

Ms. Ann Wells met with Martha Bell, Wallace College, on November 1. regarding a joint seminar planned for Spring Quarter; presented information at the Continuing Education Business and Industry coffee; attended a reception for the new administrator for Charter Woods and attended the Wiregrass Leadership Institute press conference on November 4; attended the reception for Dr. Shoaf; attended a meeting to discuss Human Resource a Management Certificate program developed by Dr. Roberds; attended the AACHE meeting at

NEW AREA CODE IN JANUARY

Starting January 15, 1995, Alabama will have a new area code. 334 will be the area code for the southern half of the state. This will include Montgomery, Troy, Dothan, and Phenix City.



The northern part of the state will continue to use 205. There will be a four-month transition period for the new area code. Starting January 15, 1995, customers are encouraged to use the new 334 area code for long-distance calls to southern Alabama. However, calls using the old 205 area code will be accepted. Beginning May 13, 1995, long-distance calls to, or within, the new area code must use 334.

Jacksonville State on November 10 -11; attended the Special Programs directors meeting on November 14; attended meeting at Convention and Visitor's Bureau on the development of a Hospitality Certificate Program and attended a planning session of the Houston County Group for the annual session of WLI: attended AmeriCorps luncheon, conducted the Academy for Lifelong Learning meeting, and attended the Dothan Chamber of Commerce annual banquet on November 17: attended the Farm-City Week banquet for the Chamber of Commerce on November 22.

Mr. Tony Whetstone attended Business and Industry coffee at Northside Mall on November 2; assisted in cooking at the Kiwanis Pancake breakfast on November 11; judged bands in the National Peanut Festival Parade on November 12; attended reception at Fort Rucker on November 15; attended Ameri-Corps luncheon at TSUD on November 17; attended Dothan-Houston County Farm/City Banquet on November 22; read to Head Start students at Grandview Elementary School on November 30.

Ms. Pamela Williamson chaired Business and Industry subcommittee of the Dothan-Houston County Substance Abuse Board on November 9; attended AmeriCorps luncheon hosted at TSUD on November 17; attended Wiregrass Area AIDS Awareness luncheon at Flowers Hospital on December 1; attended Southern College Placement Association in Atlanta, GA on December 5-7.

Mr. Forrest Wood completed preliminary design for expanded microcomputer lab facilities in

> 1995 WINTER QUARTER REGISTRATION JANUARY 3-4, 1995 9:00 A.M. - 7:00 P.M.

Classes begin Thursday, January 5

TROY STATE COOKBOOKS AVAILABLE

The Troy State University System has compiled a cookbook entitled "The Tastes and Traditions of Troy State University," which contains recipes from notables of TSU's past and present, as well as



friends and employees from Troy, Montgomery, Dothan, Phenix City, and the University College sites. Spiral bound in a laminated, four-color cover, this collection of recipes also contains interesting facts and information about The TSU System, as well as interesting personal notes from recipe contributors. Another interesting feature is the edible plant illustrations scattered throughout the cookbook. These illustrations include informative, practical uses for plants found in our area.

Cookbooks may be purchased in the TSUD Bookstore for the price of \$18.95 and will make great Christmas or birthday gifts for family, friends, or your favorite TSU alumni. Profits from the sale of these cookbooks will go toward scholarships.

Malone Hall, providing 30 IBM 486 micros in each of two labs; conferred with Auburn University representatives regarding selection of new printers in support of the expanded labs; initiated Internet E-Mail among TSUD faculty in School of Business on November 2.

NEWS FROM....



COURTESY COMMITTEE

THANKS, TO ALL WHO CONTRIBUTED TO THE 1994-95 COURTESY FUND!

IF YOU HAVE NOT CONTRIBUTED, WE ACCEPT CONTRIBUTIONS THROUGHOUT THE YEAR.

* Get well card and flowers sent to: Mary Dunlap

- * Get well card sent to: Felicia Anderson, Thomas Anderson's wife; Bill Kennedy, Dr. Betty Kennedy's husband; Mary Dunlap.
- * Congratulations card sent to: Fred Feagin on the birth of his first grandchild.
- * Goodbye/good luck cards sent to: Segrid Purvis and Glenda Younkers.
- * Sympathy card sent to: TSUD student, Robert Grappe, Sr.

CREATIVE WRITING CLUB



Creative Writing Club will meet on January 14 at 6:30 p.m. at Dr. Ameter's house.

Creative Writing Club members will attend a "Writing Today" conference at Birmingham-Southern on March 10 - 11.

SCHOOL OF EDUCATION

TEP ORIENTATION

Malone Hall

Multipurpose Room

January 17, 1995

2:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m.

(NOTE: This orientation is for students enrolled in the OLD program only. This means that the student was enrolled and attended classes at TSUD prior to Fall Quarter 1994. Students who began taking classes during Fall Quarter 1994 will enroll in the Orientation to Teaching (EDU 408/508) to complete TEP requirements.)

DEADLINE FOR COMPLETION OF TEP REOUIREMENTS

February 7, 1995

(NOTE: This deadline does not apply to students enrolled in EDU 408/508 during Winter Quarter 1995. The course instructor will announce deadlines in class.)

WINTER QUARTER INTERNS ON CAMPUS

shows Jy

ar son

February 7, 1995 9:00 a.m. - Noon Room to be announced

FROM THE TSUD FAMILY

Thanks to all faculty members who graciously volunteered to participate in my recent student survey data collection. Your help was much appreciated.

Dr. Larry Howard

I would like to thank everyone for their acts of kindness and concern during my stay at the hospital. My heart was moved by your compassion. May God bless all of you. Have a Merry Christmas.

Love, Mary K. Dunlap

KEEP IN TOUCH

Dr. Mary Eve Shoaf, DSB 802 East Tenth Street Ferdinand, IN 47532-9239 Telephone: 812-367-1411

Dr. Sandra Faria 1529 Copperfield Circle Tallahassee, FL 32312

BIRTHDAYS FOR DECEMBER

- 1 Sherri Burns
- 3 Cindy Halcomb
- 4 Scot Craig
- 5 Diana Parker
- 6 Priscilla McArthur
- 6 Richard Williams
- 9 Reta Cordell
- 12 Patricia Fritchie
- 15 Steve Nowlin
- 16 Gary Buchanan

BIRTHDAYS FOR JANUARY

- 12 Karen McGahee
- 13 Sonja Woodham
- 16 Patrick Schado
- 18 Paul Stark
- 20 Jan Gunnels
- 21 Dorinda Van Loo
- 23 Ed Kirkland
- 24 Victoria Morin
- 25 Patricia Garlikov
- 27 Jeraldine Fillingim
- 30 Beverly Green
- 31 Burton Wright

HAPPY HOLIDAYS



Troy State University at Dothan is an equal opportunity institution and as such does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, age, disability, or national origin in any of its programs including admission of students and employment.

LOGOS is printed on a monthly basis by the Office of University Relations in the Division of Student Affairs at Troy State University at Dothan.

Publisher	Tony Whetstone
Editor	
Layout & Design	Tony Whetstone
Typist	Joanne Krist
Activities of the President	
Courtesy Committee	Cindy Halcomb
Creative Writing Club	
Library News	
School of Education	Dr. Sandra L. Jones